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Long-Term Care Survey Alert

Industry News
You No Longer Need An Inactivation Request For Certain MDS Errors

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) has changed the modification/inactivation policy in the MDS
3.0 Manual � and the changes are good news. CMS announced the changes during the May 2 SNF/LTC Open Door Forum.

Old way: As has been the case under the old policy, you needed a Modification request for errors in Clinical Items
(B0100 � V0200C) and for data entry errors. You needed an Inactivation request to address areas in the following items:

·         A0200 Type of Provider
·         A0310 Type of Assessment
·         A1600 Entry Date (on Entry tracking record; A0310F = 1)
·         A2000 Discharge Date (on Discharge/Death in Facility record; A0310F = 10 - 12)
·         A2300 Assessment Reference Date (ARD)

New way: But effective May 19, you can now use a Modification for typographical errors in these items:

·         A0310 Type of Assessment, where there is no Item Set Code (ISC) change
·         A1600 Entry Date
·         A2000 Discharge Date
·         A2300 ARD, as long as the change does not result in a different look-back period/assessment

timeframe than the previously accepted assessment
·         Clinical Items B0100 � V0200C

You must still use an Inactivation Request for errors in:

·         A0200 Type of Provider
·         A0310 where there is an ISC change

Bottom line: You can use the Modification for a typographical error as long as the change does not result in a change to
the ISC used for the assessment. Also, you must correct identified errors within 14 days.

If you have questions, CMS advises that you should contact your state RAI Coordinator. To view a CMS slide presentation
on the modification/inactivation policy, visit cms.gov/Medicare/Medicare-Fee-for-Service-
Payment/SNFPPS/Downloads/Inact_ModChange_final_public.pdf.

SNFs: You May Get A 1.4% Pay Boost

Under CMS's proposed rule for FY 2014 Medicare payment rates, skilled nursing facilities (SNFs) could see a 1.4-percent
increase in aggregate payments from FY 2013.

The increase comes from a 2.3-percent market basket increase. The proposed rule also contains some significant
changes to the market basket � "CMS is proposing to rebase and revise the SNF market basket for FY 2014 and
subsequent years to reflect more recent data," according to a May 6 announcement by Barbara Manard, VP of Long
Term Care Health Strategies for Washington, DC-based Leading Age, an association of non-profit organizations focused
on aging.
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The SNF market basket index includes the most commonly used cost categories for routine services, ancillary services
and capital-related expenses, Manard explained. The FY 2013 market basket reflects data from FY 2004, and CMS wants
to revise and update the SNF market basket using data from FY 2010. CMS also proposes to add five cost categories to
the SNF market basket index, as well as revise several price proxies. 


